
FEATURE: Sustainable Development Goals
through the lens of students

17 July 2017 – Prize-winning photographs taken by students from around the
world – currently exhibited at United Nations Headquarters in New York –
encapsulate their own ideas and feelings about the Sustainable Development
Goals (SDGs).

“Photos have the power to go beyond borders, which makes it an ideal medium
to connect young people from all over the world,” said Kaoru Nemoto, Director
of the UN Information Centre (UNIC) in Tokyo, which organized the exhibition
“Spotlight on SDGs.”

With 17 goals and 169 targets, communicating the SDGs to the public has
proven to be a challenge in many countries.  

But engaging youth is vital to successful implementation of those objectives
by 2030, a target year for the international community to eradicate poverty,
address climate change and build peaceful, inclusive societies for all.

In fact, young people played a key part in shaping the 2030 Agenda for
Sustainable Development and they, as agents of change, are expected to lead
efforts to translate this vision into reality.

With this in mind, UNIC Tokyo and Sophia University put their heads together
and came up with a student photo contest with special cooperation from Getty
Images Japan.

“This partnership-driven photo contest encouraged young students to think
hard about SDGs at their doorstep, visualize their perspective through their
creativity, and have fun,” Ms. Nemoto told UN News.

Titled “My View on SDGs,” the contest encouraged students to reflect on the
Goals, communicate their feelings in a photograph and share it with other
people.

Over 600 submissions were received from students from 47 countries on five
continents.

First prize went to a photo portraying a volunteer removing a tire from a
beach in Lima, Peru, taken by a local university student, Nicolas Monteverde
Bustamante.

“I was shocked and saddened by the number of tires strewn across the beach in
a conservation area in Callao, near Lima,” said the 23 year old.
“The pollution of the ocean is one of the worst problems humanity faces at
this time. Our culture of consuming and throwing away indiscriminately is
poisoning our cities, our lands, our ocean, and finally, ourselves. It is in
our hands to make our ocean a better place for all, without tires and trash.”
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Photo/Pang Yunian, 25, China (Kyoto University, Kyoto, Japan)

“In the town of Shwe Kyin, in Myanmar, households have no electricity,” said
25-year-old Pang Yunian, from China, who was among the contest winners. “Yet,
the villagers decided to prioritize education and used limited resources to
build a primary school a few years ago.”

Photo/Karin Imai, 20, Japan (Sophia University, Tokyo, Japan)

“My photo is simply a snapshot of a normal landscape in Japan,” said 20-year-
old Karin Imai, Japan, whose entry also won a prize. “Yet for some reason,
this tiny plant growing in the midst of tall trees caught my eye.”

She said its relative size seemed to emphasize, rather than diminish, its
strength and willpower to grow.

“I also wanted to convey the importance of small discoveries as the same
philosophy applies to the furthering of the SDGs… The accumulation of these
small discoveries and actions will carry us towards a brighter and more
sustainable future.”

The exhibition is on view through 10 August at UN Headquarters. 

Ms. Nemoto said that the exhibition coincides with the convening of the High-
Level Political Forum on sustainable development – a mechanism UN Member
States have mandated to carry out regular voluntary reviews of implementation
of the 2030 Agenda.

“These prize-winning photos have been brought to UN Headquarters with an aim
to encourage viewers to take ownership of SDGs as change makers,” she said.

UNIC Tokyo and Sophia University are co-sponsoring a second SDGs Student
Photo Contest and are calling for entries by the 31 August deadline.
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